
 
To the Chairperson and Members 
Of the Central Area Committee      9th November 2021 
 

 

Community Development Matters in the Central Area:  

North Inner City Area: 
 
Wolfe Tone Place 
 
New planters and trees have been installed 
at Wolfe Tone Place. The Community 
Section is working with local residents to 
ensure that the plants are maintained. East 
Wall Men’s Shed are constructing two 
additional planters to complete this project. 
 
This project has been funded by the 
Councillors Discretionary Fund. 

 
 

Stirrup Lane 
 
The Community Section arranged for the 
East Wall Men’s Shed to build three new 
planters for the residents of Stirrup Lane. 
The units have been planted up 
professionally but will be maintained into the 
future by local residents with assistance from 
the Community Section. 
 
This project has been funded by the 
Councillors Discretionary Fund. 
 

 
 

Clonliffe Road Three Lanes Project 
 
Work is continuing on the Three Lanes 
Project in the Clonliffe Road Area. 
 
The Community Section facilitated the 
removal of 40 bags of waste. Tools and 
funding were provided. 
 
This ongoing project is funded by the NEIC 
Grant. 

 
  



 

Halloween 

The Central Area Office / NEIC Programme Office delivered an extensive programme of 

community events for Halloween. This included local events in Housing Complexes and major 

events including the Big Scream ten day Halloween Festival and the inaugural Canalaphobia 

event along the Royal Canal Greenway. At the time of writing, the Central Area had a minimal 

number of small bonfires and no major incidents have been reported. 

A full report on Halloween activities will be prepared for the December meeting. 

 

Brian Mongey 

A/Area Community Officer – North Inner City 

Ph: 01-222 3893 

brian.mongey@dublincity.ie 

 
Cabra/Glasnevin Area:  

 

The Community Officers continue to manage the Covid Support line as a priority. 
 
Community Clean – ups. 
 
Regular monthly clean-ups continue throughout the area…. 
 
Blackhorse Grove have held their first clean-up in many years with great success. 
 
 

Halloween 

 

Halloween Celebrations are a major priority. 

 

Spring Bedding and Bulbs have been distributed to over 40 groups for planting over the 

Halloween period. 

 

In addition, street parties will be supported in 15 locations and also 4 mini festival 
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Blackhorse Grove Residents 
Clean-up 
 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 
 



 
 
Montpelier Park Residents 
collect their flowers and party 
goodies 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Annamoe Road 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 
 
Montpelier Drive. 
Pumpkins and Party Goodies 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ashington Residents collect 
their flowers and spring bulbs 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
New Planting at Altona Lane. 
North Circular Road. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Niall Byrnes 

Community & Social Development Officer – Cabra/Glasnevin 

Ph: 01-222 7400 

niall.byrnes@dublincity.ie 
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